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10 February 2021 
 
Dear Ambassadors, 
 
On behalf of Unite the Union’s 1.3 million members, I am writing over the horrific levels of 
violence facing Colombian trade unionists. 
 
As you will be aware, Unite has campaigned to support Colombian trade unionists and 
human rights defenders through our work with the British-Irish organisation Justice for 
Colombia (JFC). We are therefore appalled that yet more members of our sister trade union, 
FENSUAGRO, and other trade unions continue to face attacks. 
 
On 28 December 2020, Omar Moreno was killed in Nariño. Due to the zone’s instability, his 
body was not retrieved for at least two weeks. Omar was the brother of FENSUAGRO’s 
National Education Secretary, Aidee Moreno, who has met with Unite members both in 
Colombia and in Britain. On 2 February 2021, FENSUAGRO member Yordan Eduardo Guetio 
was murdered in Cauca, taking the number of FENSUAGRO trade unionists killed to around 
35 since the 2016 peace agreement.  
 
In December, Colombia’s National Trade Union School (Escuela Nacional Sindical) 
documented the murders of 18 Colombian trade unionists in 2020, with at least two more 
killed between the publication of its findings and the end of the year. On New Year’s Day 
2021, two more members of the FECODE teachers union were killed, while many more trade 
unionists have faced threats and harassment. The climate of aggression has not been helped 
by the reprehensible stigmatisation espoused by certain Senators in the Democratic Centre, 
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such as María Fernanda Cabal and Carlos Felipe Mejía, both of whom have tweeted baseless 
accusations against trade unionists. 
 
While it is vital that all attacks on trade unionists are thoroughly investigated and that the 
material attackers and intellectual authors are held to account, the Colombian government 
must take all necessary steps to proactively prevent attacks from occurring. In December, 
the United Nations Verification Mission said that the National Commission on Security 
Guarantees still had not finalised its public policy for dismantling armed groups and that this 
was ‘long overdue’. It also expressed concern over the high number of requests for 
protective measures to the National Protection Unit which have not been processed.  
 
With members of both the British and Irish parliaments having recently expressed concern 
over the deteriorating human rights situation in Colombia, I ask that your embassies make 
representations to the Colombian government on the concerns raised here via the relevant 
diplomatic channels. I also respectfully ask that you respond to this letter with information 
about your embassies’ approach to addressing the violence impacting so many people in 
Colombia. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Len McCluskey 
General Secretary, Unite the Union 
 
C.C. Justice for Colombia 


